
 

under the age of 40, this is a 

huge shift from previous 

years and we want to know 

what you need from ENA 

for your practice.   

 On January 24-26 

members of the CTENA 

Board attended the State 

and Chapter Leaders Orien-

tation (SCLO) in Chicago, 

some issues we discussed 

were; violence in the work-

place, boarding, staffing, 

retention, and lack of expe-

rience to mentor our new 

nurses. We toured the new 

national headquarters in 

Shaumburg.                    
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Dear Members, 

 As we begin 2019 

and approach ENA's 50th 

Anniversary in 2020, we 

are very excited for events 

we have planned for you. 

We have restructured our 

meeting schedule to meet 

the 3rd Wednesday of eve-

ry month at a central loca-

tion, hoping to make it 

easier for members to at-

tend meetings and get in-

volved. We will be pre-

senting three "Dinner and 

Learn" events this year one 

in May, June, and October. 

In March we are planning 

a networking night at a local 

winery, allowing members to 

meet and make new friends, 

see old friends, and discuss 

issues that effect everyone. 

And our annual symposium 

ASCEND will be held this 

fall on October 30th. Stay 

tuned to the website for more 

information on these events 

and meetings. We are also 

planning to meet with leaders 

from our state emergency 

departments this spring to 

discuss what resources ENA 

has to offer staff and how can 

we as your state leaders help. 

Did you know that more than 

50% of ENA's membership is 

Presidentôs Letter                          by Kara Cleveland BSN, RN, CEN 

Acute Flaccid Myelitis:  A Pediatric Threat 
     By Barbara Banda  by MSN, RN, CEN 

February 2019 

SCOPE 

 JB is a seven-year-

old male who presents to 

your emergency depart-

ment with weakness in his 

left arm.  His sensation is 

intact, but his proximal 

reflexes are diminished.  

His mother reports he had 

a cold about a week or two 

ago, but he has been fine 

for the last four or five 

days.  His lab work is 

within normal limits.  Be-

cause he has neurological 

symptoms, a spinal tap is 

done.  His cerebral spinal 

fluid (CSF) has elevated 
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white blood cell count and 

protein.  JB is transferred to 

a tertiary pediatric facility 

with a diagnosis of suspect-

ed acute flaccid myelitis. 

 Acute flaccid mye-

litis (AFM) presents with 

acute and quickly develop-

ing neurological symptoms, 

most notably flaccidity in 

one or more limbs.  Symp-

toms can also involve res-

piratory muscles making 

AFM a life-threatening syn-

drome. There may be pain, 

paresthesias, and diminished 

reflexes (Gill, Bitnun, and 

Yeh 2018).   It closely re-

sembles Guillain-Barr® syn-

drome.  Other differential 

diagnoses include botulism 

and ñpolio-like syn-

dromeò (Messacar et al. 

2016).   AFM typically fol-

lows cold, fever, or sore 

throat.  The prodrome 

symptoms usually resolve 

about five days before AFM 

develops.  Current research 

shows an association with 

AFM and enterovirus D68,  

but there may also be other  
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Page 2 What is coming in 2019? Meetings, events, conferences! 

CTENA 2019 Meetings will be held the third Wednesday of the month at 6pm at centrally located,     

Middlesex Hospital in the Goodwin Conference Room or the Bardenheier Conference Room.   

 

February  20th, 2019 6pm  Board Meeting - Middlesex Hospital, Middletown 

     Bardenheier Conference Room 

 

March 20th, 2019  6pm  Board Meeting - Middlesex Hospital, Middletown  

     Bardenheier Conference Room 

 

April 17th, 2019   6pm  Board Meeting - Middlesex Hospital, Middletown  

     Goodwin Conference Room 

 

April 24-25th, 2019   New England Regional Symposium ï Newport, Rhode Island 

 

May 15th, 2019   6pm Board Meeting/Dinner & Learn - Middlesex Hospital, Middletown  

    Bardenheier Conference Room 
      

A blast email with registration form and details for the dinner and 

learn will be sent to the email address that you have on file with ENA 

(please make sure that it is up to date). Dinner and Learn: $5 ENA 

Members, $10 Non-member. CEUôs will be awarded. See website: 

www.ctena.org for more details. 

TNCC/ENPC Update 

ENA Launches ENPC 5th Edition 

This new version, in its fifth revision, provides an innova-

tive educational experience for emergency nurses.  Learn 

about all the ways that ENPC, Fifth Edition can deliver 

learning designed to enhance an emergency nurse's ability to 

care for their pediatric patients.  

All the current CT ENPC Instructors have until Jan 31st to 

complete their update. To help strategize this new course, all 

ENPC Instructors are invited to attend a meeting on Feb 26th 

at 6pm at Middlesex Hospital  

 

 

TNCC 8th edition  

The TNCC 8th edition is scheduled for release in April 2019. The last date for TNCC 7th Ed is 

June 30, 2019. The work team is working hard on finishing the course content and planning the 

course pilot events. We will begin a series of communication updates to the current TNCC Di-

rectors/ instructors in January 2019. 
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10th Annual Gun Buy Back    

 On December 15th 2018 CTENA was one of the stakeholders in the 10th Annual Harford Gun Buy Back. 

In collaboration with the 3 Hartford Trauma Centers, St Francis Hospital and Medical Center, Hartford Hospital 

and CT Childrenôs Medical Center, the public can turn in any unwanted guns in exchange for gift cards. This 

event is one means around gun violence prevention. The police collected at the Hartford Buyback 137 firearms, 

consisting of 46 revolvers, 43 pistols, four assault rifles, 25 shotguns and 19 rifles. This is double the amount col-

lected last year. 



Membership Corner      
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 ENA represents you! Feel engaged and valued in our vibrant community of more then 43,000 members 

worldwide!! Stay aware of the latest news events and member benefits. ENA remains dedicated to patient care and 

safety; to the educational and professional development of members like each of us and is the strong advocate and 

voice of emergency nurses. 

 CTENA challenges you to experience a new aspect of your membership! Attend a local, regional or na-

tional ENA event in 2019! Reach out to a peer, a student nurse, an allied health care partner who is interested in 

emergency nursing- then join us at a CTENA meeting or happening! 

 Educational offerings, evidence-based practice resources, mentorship programs, and opportunities for 

scholarships and research grants are just a few of the many benefits of our premier nursing association. Visit 

www.ena.org/foundation and start preparing your application for educational scholarships in 2019; beginning 

March 1, 2019 and with the submission deadline of April 28th., 2019. CTENA can assist you!  

 Now available, flexible payment options for membership. Visit ENA.org/join.  Check out www.ena.org/

learn for a full list of educational resources and products. Members receive significant discounts on events, cours-

es and educational best sellers like ENPC and TNCC. 

 Check out your newest editions of ENA Connection and the Journal of Emergency Nursing subscriptions 

where you will see improved design and exciting content.  Through the education, networking and advocacy pro-

vided by ENA, you will be sure to advance your emergency nursing career. 

 We look so forward to meeting you and seeing you at a CTENA meeting soon! 

CTENA leaders at State and Chapter Leaders            

Orientation 2019 in Chicago 


